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BOARD OF HEALTH
July 18, 2023
The meeting was in Room 5 of the Town hall and was called to order at 5:35 p.m. Present were Chairman Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams, Dr. Daniel King and Director of Public Health, Shelly Newhouse. Our next regularly scheduled meeting will be on August 1, 2023. 
The Board reviewed and approved the June 20, 2023.  
The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.  
Department Business
Public Health Nurse-Jennifer Pereira, RN
The Board was introduced to the Public Health Nurse, Jennifer Pereira.  Jennifer has been getting to know the community.  She has an open-door policy and has been conducting home visits routinely. She visits the Senior Center on Wednesdays for blood pressure checks, wellness checks and is conducting various educational programming.  The Board suggested we produce a pamphlet outlining the duties of the Public Health Nurse and distribute it throughout the community.   
708R Woburn Street – sewer connection

Land Engineering & Environmental Services is asking the Board for a recommendation to connect 15 Lots on Woburn Street to the municipal sewer system.  This map area is in the non-sewered district outlined in the CWRMP for Wilmington.  This project was originally approved in 2015.  It has since been bought by new owners and is currently in the Planning Board stage of approval for a Conservation Subdivision.  The Director gave a favorable recommendation.  Dr. King motioned to approve the request for 15 sewer tie ins, 6 new construction lots and 9 existing homes, Dr. Williams seconded, voted 3-0.

Old Business

NHANES

In person interviews have been on going.  The Trailers for physical exams have been set up and those will begin in early August. Participation amongst the recruited residences in Wilmington has been good.  
Dr. Williams asked about offering the community more mental health-based programs.  She recently attended one that the library offered.  As part of the Tri-Ton Coalition, Wilmington has funding available to promote these types of programs.  The Director will keep the Board updated.  

The Director informed the Board that the Town Manager, Jeffrey Hull is retiring in October. 
Dr. King motioned to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m., Dr. Williams, seconded, voted 3-0.

__________________________________

Recording: 

Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health 
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